
ZBA 2020-17 
164 New Britain Road 

ADL 10-21-2020 
 

MEMORANDUM OF STAFF COMMENTS 
 

TO:  Zoning Board of Appeals 
FROM:  Adam Levitus, ZEO 
DATE:  October 21, 2020 
RE:  #2020-17 Grocery Beer Liquor Permit 
APPLICANT:  Gulbano Meghani (owner – Berlin Food Mart) 
ADDRESS: 164 New Britain Road 

MBL 3-3 / 24A / 38 
ZONE:  CCD-1 
 
Proposal and Background 
Gulbano Meghani (owner - Berlin Food Mart) is requesting a Sale of Alcoholic Beverages approval per Berlin 
Zoning Regulations XI.B., for an On-Premises Grocery Beer Liquor Permit for the Berlin Food Mart located at 
164 New Britain Rd. The property is zoned CCD-1.  
 
 
Staff Comments 
The property at 164 New Britain Road was constructed in approximately 1972 as a food store. A Zoning Board 
of Appeals request to sell beer was approved in 1974. More recently, the Zoning Board of Appeals granted a 
grocery beer liquor permit to previous business owners including the One Stop Food Store (2014), 7 Stars LLC 
(2018), and Berlin Mini Mart LLC (2019). The current applicant is a new business owner (Berlin Food Mart). The 
building owner (Aakash Properties II LLC) has not changed since the previous grocery beer permit approval in 
2019. Photos of current grocery inventory have been submitted with this application. 
 
Signage will need zoning approvals with building permits and unauthorized signage will need to be removed. 
Conversations with the applicant’s representative prior to this ZBA application have shown some progress in 
removing existing signage that does not comply with the zoning regulations. 
 
 
Zoning Requirements:  
§XI.B.  Sale of alcoholic beverages.  
 
 
The Town of Berlin Plan of Conservation and Development, Section II, Strategic Outline for Implementation, 
Strategy 1: Coordinate the Regulatory Structure to Support the Plan, 3) states: Any variance granted by the Zoning 
 Board of Appeals should be consistent with the standards imposed by Connecticut General Statutes in which a 
 hardship exists owing to conditions affecting a specific parcel of land, and the variance which is granted should be 
 consistent with the goals and policies of this plan and the intent of the zoning regulations. 
 




































